
 
 
June 21, 2023 
 
Mario Castro, M.D., MPH, FCCP 
Clinical and Translational Science Unit Rainbow  
3901 Rainbow Blvd  
Kansas City, KS 66160 
 
RE: CLIA # 17D2169436 
 
Dear Laboratory Director, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to verify that the laboratory located at the above address is currently 
certified under the Clinical Laboratory Improvement (CLIA) program.  The laboratory's current 
Certificate of Waiver is effective July 19, 2021 and expires July 18, 2023.  Your renewal has 
been processed and a new certificate was generated 6/20/23. Your new certificate will be 
effective July 19, 2023 and will expire July 18, 2025. 
 
This letter is sent due to the fact that CLIA certificates are not re-issued for regular certificate 
changes (i.e. demographics, ownership or laboratory director) or misplaced certificates and that 
we can no longer send out print screens from the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services 
(CMS) database. 
 
This letter is proof that the above stated entity continues to participate in the CLIA program.  
You will receive a new certificate from CMS at the time of your next renewal. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact our office at 785-296-3811 or email at address below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Administrative Specialist 
Kansas Department of Health and Environmental Laboratories  
6810 SE Dwight Street  
Topeka, KS 66620-0001  
Phone: (785) 296-3811  
Fax: (785) 559-5207  
kdhe.clia2@ks.gov 
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